
     Membership Mail Box Committee 

   November 19, 2018 Meeting Minutes 

 
Attending:Kim Kuffell, Mary Couch, Kathy  

          Crawford  (quorum) 

 
 
Guest: Tanya Seiver/Moore 

 
The meeting came to order at 1:12 pm on 
Monday November 19th. 

 
The previous meeting minutes were 
approved. 

 
There have been a lot of changes since 
our last meeting. The chair Mike Smith 
resigned. Mike Smith submitted his letter 
of resignation and posted it on social 
media. 

 This committee is working to benefit all 
HPP.  Our hard work has been 
enthusiastically received by the 
membership. This committee has proceeded 
further in a few months and developed a 
viable plan that the USPS is reviewing 
than any other mail box committee has 
accomplished with years of meeting.  

    The chairs resignation changes the 
dynamic of the committee. Mike Smith was 
the most knowledgeable and qualified 
person to see this project through to 
completion. We used the rest of our 



meeting time to review our progress and 
come up with a new path to success. 

   The HPP members deserve mailboxes. The 
previous board committee did not produce 
a plan to USPS in over 2 years. There is 
no documentation of any progress or 
cooperative work with USPS with the board 
commitee. 

Our committee has been 100% transparent, 
has minutes for every meeting and has the 
most cost effective plan ever presented.  
Unfortunately an HPP member attacked our 
plan at the October membership meeting 
with falsehoods and scare tactics without 
any factual basis. This committee would 
appreciate cooperation and positive 
participation if any member has a better 
idea instead of just negativity with out 
any concrete plan. USPS has stated to 
this committee that they have tried to 
work with HPP for over 10 years and have 
never been able to keep the project alive  
and moving in the right direction until 
now and that they are not willing to go 
through more changes.  

 
District director 4 arrived at the end of 
our meeting. She pointed out that the 
letter to USPS has our former chair 
listed as point of contact and she does 
not feel we can proceed until a new 
letter is signed by the replacing chair. 



The logical person to fill the void is 
our vice chair.  

 
We are waiting for USPS to contact us.  

 
Next meeting is set for Monday December 
17th at 12:15pm.  

 
Meeting adjourned at 2:57pm 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathryn Crawford 

 


